CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, November 16, 2010

3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, McCurley, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Taylor, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests:
Mike Lee, Abigail Stone
MINUTES:

1.
Minutes from November 9, 2010 – the following amendments were approved: in item 5, 1st, bullet: delete the last sentence; in item 5, 2nd bullet: Substitute “Establishing” for “Developing”; “equally vs. and holistically”; substitute “discussed” for “deleted”; item 5, 9th bullet: “Miller cited the trend towards examining being a ‘culture of evidence’ in decision-making as making it onerous on programs.” ; item 5, 7th bullet: the 3 options are adopt the draft, don’t adopt the draft , rescind the 1991 document. The minutes were approved as amended.

2.
Open Forum:

· Barrena requested that CPC take up the subject of the definition of a Bachelor of Science. The campus’s requirements for units are not governed by Title V, and the requirements haven’t been reviewed lately, especially in light of efforts to graduate students more timely and since the 120-unit cap was enacted. Currently, a B.S. requires 36 upper division units, regardless of the number of lower division units required. Barrena stated that her request that CPC examine the issue because the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics will not grant an exception. Krabacher stated that the College was going to request an examination of the requirement. McCurley stated that she would forward a copy of the university’s policy to Barrena and Pinch. 
· Buckley distributed a handout on the state budget. 
· Sheppard asked the Committee if it still wanted Ed Mills to address the Committee on targets and enrollment. The Committee indicated its desire to have Mills update it on enrollment.
· Noel reported that the campus has funds for RCA grants. FPC has made slight changes to the language to include funds for travel for dissemination.
· Krabacher asked APC to review the grading policy for language that might lead to an assumption that a C- or better satisfies prerequisites. The Committee discussed what the minimum grade is and what a “satisfactory” grade is. Krabacher will forward the language to Van Gaasbeck.
· Sheppard advised that due to scheduling conflicts, Carole Hayaschino and the rest of her staff will address the EC in February about the faculty endowment fund.

3.
Chair’s business:

· Sheppard reported that Dick Kornweibel (emeritus faculty) contacted him regarding the benefits of emeritus faculty/staff to certain campus services, specifically, email. Sheppard stated that he has an inquiry in to Larry Gilbert on the matter. 
· Sheppard stated that he forwarded a request for faculty volunteers to participate in SB 1440 implementation.
· Sheppard reported that the Senate office will be converting its archived documents to electronic format. 
· Sheppard, in response to a request from a CFA representative for joint meetings between the CFA leadership and the EC, advocated for more communication between the entities. Sheppard confirmed that CFA already receives EC agendas. 
4.
Hornet Shuttle – proposed changes: Abigail Stone and Mike Lee distributed handouts outlining proposed changes to the Hornet Shuttle route and schedule. The Shuttle is costing more than it takes in. Part of the proposal involves elimination of the Gold Line and using overlapping Regional Transit routes. Sheppard pointed out that in certain areas, riders would have to take more than one bus. The university’s contract with RT is paid by student transit fees ($25/year transit fee). The cost of the contract with RT has increased dramatically the last few years. A faculty/staff commuter pass is $20/semester. Some Committee members advocated increasing the price of a faculty/staff commuter pass to make it more equitable. Stone cautioned against raising the cost so as to discourage ridership. Raising faculty/staff commuter pass prices would not significantly defray the cost of increasing RT contracts because far fewer faculty/staff buy these passes vs. the number of students contributing. The Committee urged Stone to continue the efforts being made to provide avenues for the campus to provide input. 
5.
Computer lab use and AITC’s referral – Buckley provided background on the problem. Some departments “own” lab space but don’t use them – then what happens? Some faculty reserve labs for a whole semester but only use them rarely. Sheppard asked if AITC could handle the matters if they were given access to the information. Barrena asked if it made sense to create a new group with a charge that is similar to the charge of an existing group. After discussion, the Committee agreed that AITC should do the work of the proposed new group so long as the barriers to getting information are removed. Sheley pledged to assist. Buckley will provide AITC with the Committee’s feedback and report back.
6.
Graduation initiative – deferred until 11/23. Sheley stated that he would like an implementation plan forwarded to the Chancellor’s Office in February.

7.
FPC: Statement and Policy on Academic Freedom and Professional Responsibilities of Faculty as Private Citizens – discussion included:

· Noel reported that the FPC was divided on the recommendation. FPC narrowly approved forwarding the recommendation. 

· How would this be enforced and where the limitations would lie. What would be the penalty for non-compliance?  Would this lead to censorship in the classroom? Many faculty provide comments to various media outlets without being cleared by the university.

· Van Gaasbeck stated that the proposal pertains to written work and the use of the logo. 

· There are already policies and procedures in place for use of the logo. The Committee agreed that faculty should be reminded of the use of the logo. 

· What does “when practical” mean? 

· When do faculty “represent” the university? 

Hearing little support for forwarding FPC’s recommendation to the Senate, the Committee discussed an alternative of introducing a resolution embodying the sentiments of the recommendation vs. introducing a motion recommending policy. Miller suggested that Noel inform FPC of EC’s feelings on the matter and offer that the matter can be brought directly to the Senate. 

8.
Program proposal: Master of Science in Recreation Administration – M/S/C on consent for 12/2
9.
Academic priorities draft – Miller invited the Committee’s attention to language GSPC approved to add to the proposal in the agenda: “…although the Select Committee will identify certain common data points that it is expected every program will address, consistent with the language in this document”. Further discussion was deferred until 11/23.

10.
Sheppard invited the Committee’s attention to the by-laws motion having to do with the election of officers on the Senate agenda for 11/18. The motion calls for nominations to close in sequence, making the election meeting longer and a bit more complicated. Sheppard stated that another alternative would be to have all nominations close at once at the convening of the election meeting. After discussion, Sheppard agreed to draft a presentation explaining: 1) status quo, 2) motion on the table, and 3) his proposed alternative. 
